
16th June 2023  

 

 
 AIM HIGH, BE RESPECTFUL, CREATE HAPPY MEMORIES  

                                                                                                                          

Message From Mrs Rahim 

Dear Parents/Carers 

As we come to the last half term we can see the signs 

of hardwork as staff and children are starting to 

become tired and will definitely be ready for the 

summer break when it arrives. 

However we continue to keep working hard and 

keeping ourselves busy learning and enjoying events 

and celebrations! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT WE HAVE BEEN UP TO!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

    CVPS 
NEWSLETTER 

Key Dates  

21st  June  New Reception intake open evening 

5pm  

22nd June – Year 5 Windrush Event 

22nd June – Family Breakfast - Curriculum 

22nd June – Seaside themed lunch 

23rd June – Year 1 trip Yorkshire Wildlife Park 

23rd June-Windrush cricket event 

4th July – Year 2 Filey Trip 

11th July – Well Being Day 

14th July – Year 3 Camp out at CVPS  

18th July – Year 4 Trip Ingleton Falls 

19th July – Year 6 Prom 

 

 

 

 

 

Assessments 

Most of last half term we spent time completing statutory assessments. Our Y1s have successfully 

completed their phonic check this week and it shows them and the staff have worked really hard. 

Assessments will come to an end next week when our Y4s have completed their multiplication checks-we 

know they will have done their best!!! 

Hot Weather 

We have been really lucky to experience some very hot weather which hopefully will continue. Due to 

this it does become very warm in the classrooms therefore KS2 have been allowed to take ties off and 

unbutton their top button. Children are also being encouraged to drink water more frequently 

however bottles are not kept on desks. 

Please can you ensure that your children have sun cream applied and wear a sun hat. Please also 

ensure you send your child to school with a full water bottle.  

Please note school do sell water bottles for £1.20  
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Rock Star day!  

Children in Year 4 started the half term with a times 

tables rock star day. They had a full day of learning 

times tables in preparation for the multiplication 

check. They played lots of games in the classroom and 

also played lots of multiplication active games in the 

hall. I'm sure you would all agree they are all Times 

tables rock stars.  

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS -  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family Breakfast 

We will be holding the next family breakfast on Thursday 22nd June. Children are welcome to come along 

and enjoy breakfast with their family. The theme will be ‘Curriculum’  

We would also like to thank all parents and carers for their kind donations and coming along to the Family 

Breakfast over the last academic year. We know how much the children love the time they spend with their 

adults at these events. 

School Class Photos 

Yesterday class photos were taken, letters will be sent home in regards to these so please keep an eye out for 

these coming home. If you would like to purchase a class photo, the preferred option to do this is via Tempest 

Photograph website, where discounts will apply for buying direct.  

  

Refugee Week 

This week we had a visitor from Schools of Sanctuary to help us learn about Refugee Week. She taught us 

what it means to be a refugee and how we can be kind to people who are in that situation. We also 

submitted some of the children’s artwork that will be showcased at an art gallery in Bradford. Well done to 

all of the children who got involved.  

Mr Waterman & Mr Devanney are extremely proud of the enthusiasm shown in afterschool clubs recently. A 

special shout out to R,1 & 2 Gymnastics club who have done so well! One of the children told Mr Waterman 

‘This is the best day of my life’  
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Year 6 Events 

This half term, Year 6 are completing a basic first aid course with Mr Vigus. As part of this, the children 

learn key skills for life including; helping a conscious casualty, helping an unconscious casualty, helping 

somebody who has a cardiac arrest, helping somebody who is choking and helping someone with 

serious bleeding. This takes place every Wednesday afternoon as part of their PSHE curriculum.  

As this is the last half term with our Y6s before they move on to pastures new they have lots of activities 

planned.  

Y6 Prom – 19th July 

Y6 Graduation — This takes place on the last day of school (Friday 21st July @ 9am). Parents and carers 

are invited to attend this special event. 

  

 The Venturists 

15 children in school have been working with staff from Participate and Vanquis bank to develop their 

own community projects. The children will be pitching their ideas next week in a 'Dragons Den' style 

pannel interview in a bid to get funding for their projects. We have been overwhelmed by their ideas 

and enthusiasm for the project ranging from building bug houses to help the environment to making 

friendship bracelets to support mental health. 

 Windrush 

Year 5 will be taking part in several events linked to the Windrush 75th Celebration. On Monday, we will be 

joining a zoom with the amazing Floella Benjamin speaking about her experiences. On Thursday, we will be 

visiting Centenary Square to take part in Bradford’s Windrush events and performing a poem.  
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 Family Challenge 

This week the family challenge is to build a bug hotel or 

mini beast house for your garden at home. Tweet (or 

email them in to office@cvprimary.co.uk for us to add 

to Twitter) in a picture of your bug hotel and the creepy 

crawlies that move in to win a house point for your 

house team! 

  

 

Kid Fit 

Kid Fit will be running summer camps this year. Free places are available for children in receipt of free 

school meals (pupil premium) and there are also a limited number of paid places available too this year. 

At only £50 per week this is a really affordable holiday care option for our families. Please ensure 

booking forms are returned as soon as possible to avoid disappointment.  

Please follow us on 

Twitter 

@CLAYTONPRIMPAY! 


